GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
APRIL 7, 2022                                4:00 PM – 5:00PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
Present: Chairman Dale Wiggins, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Patricia Cable, Rick Davis, Billy Brown
Absent: Valerie Frapp, Meredith Jenkins
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any changes to the agenda for April 7, 2022, and if not was there a motion to approve the agenda. Rick Davis made a motion to approve the agenda, Billy Brown seconded. Vote unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to approve the minutes for February 10, 2022. Rick Davis made a motion to approve the minutes. Billy Brown seconded. Vote unanimous
Financial Report:
Becky Garland, Finance Officer, gave a financial report and budget update for period ending 4/7/2022.  Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $644,001.46. Capital Reserve 3/30/2022 is $109,425.67 and 42.35% of the budget has been expended.
Ms. Garland presented Budget Amendment #1 FYE6-30-22 for Contracted Services in the amount of $35,000 for Brooks Bennett. (A Budget Amendment for a lesser amount was approved in the February meeting.) Robin Turner made a motion to approve the amendment. Billy Brown seconded. Then Rick Davis asked a question about the project and requested Daniel update the Board before voting. After his questions were answered, the Board voted unanimously to approve the amendment.
Chairman’s Remarks:
Chairman Wiggins stated that it was that time of year, the time to start the budgeting process for the coming year, July 1 forward. He said that if anyone had projects in mind or anything they want to do, to let us know. 
He commented that the Board should have some budget workshops, especially as the groups and organizations requests come in. Daniel (Director) will be sending out requests (to organizations) for things that are normally funded. Rick has spoken about doing grants, and the Board should discuss and consider this idea.
The budget needs to be done by around June 20, 2022 in order to lay out for public review, 10 days prior to July 1, 2022.
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office:
Robin Turner reported that he is moving forward with the outside digital sign for the Visitor’s Center. He also stated that Daniel (Director) is getting a surveyor to come out and show us where to place the sign.
Director’s Report: 
   (See attached sheet)
During the presentation of his report, Director Allison first noted that he and Jeanette were getting an unusual number of requests for information about occupancy tax registration for new accommodations. Next, he updated the Board regarding the Ongoing Programs/Projects/Initiatives/Directives. 
Director Allison concluded his report with a recommendation under the Board Discussion/Action section. He explained to the Board that Fontana Village Resort had requested their $6,000 allocation for fireworks from the budget and asked the Board to consider approving this request.
Rick Davis made a motion to approve the request. Billy Brown seconded. Vote unanimous
Then in response to a question from Rick Davis, Chairman Wiggins said that there wasn’t a date set for the dedication of the Santeetlah Lake Trail, but that we need to set one. 
Public Comment:
There were no public comments.
New Business:
Chairman Wiggins stated that Cable Cove Campground will not be open this year.  He said that he would like for the Board to consider partnering with the US Forest Service to re-establish the campground and help keep it open. He also would like to see electricity run to the Cable Cove Campground, Cable Cove Church, and the boat dock at Cable Cove. This would provide for lighting at night that would make it safer and help increase the areas usage.  
Chairman Wiggins said that Travel & Tourism needs an advertising/fulfillment/event person. This person would take Graham County Travel & Tourism promotional material to the Visitor’s Centers, Welcome Centers, Accommodations, and tourism related businesses.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Wiggins explained that the county may have some applications which could be reviewed. He also urged the Board to offer any ideas they may have.  
Chairman Wiggins then stated that he and Daniel (Director) will set the possible dates for budget discussions.

Old Business:
There was no old business
Adjourn:
Billy Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Robin Turner seconded. Vote unanimous
Meeting adjourned.
                                                                                     
                                                                                   Next meeting May 5, 2022














































































